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Newsletter 39 

21st July 2022 

   

 

Another School Year Over Farewell & Welcome 

Staying Safe Online Throughout Summer  

As the Summer holiday approaches it is really important that we all 
keep an eye on the amount of screen time our children have and what 
they are accessing online.  
Click here for how to set parental controls on different devices 
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/ . 
 
 
The ThinkUKnow 
website has 
information about 
how to keep your 
child safe online and 
has very helpful tips 
for parents.   
 
 

DfE Attendance Update for All Schools 

From September 2022 the Department of Education (DfE) require all 
schools to rigorously track pupil attendance. The main changes are 
listed below: 

 When reporting absences, parents/carers cannot report their 
child as ‘ill’ but must give a full explanation for their child’s 
absence.  

 Any unexplained absences will be 
recorded as unauthorised and will 
impact a child’s attendance record. 

 If a child has 5 continuous day off, 
parent/carers will need to provide 
evidence for the reason of the child’s 
absence.   

 If a child that has 5 days of within a term, this will be recorded to 
the local authority as persistent absence . 

 
Parents are politely reminded to that the new school year 2022-2023 
starts on Monday 5th September 2022 at the usual time of 8.45am 
and all children are expected to be in attendance. 

It is hard to believe we are at the end of another busy academic year 
already. In a year when we have been dealing with the remnants of 
COVID, we finish it off with the most incredible temperatures the 
country has ever seen! Our community has remained flexible and 
supported school fantastically in ensuring we maintain teaching for all 
of our children.  
 
Children across the school have worked so hard this year and the 
amount of progress that we have reported to governors is very 
impressive. The year 6 children have received the provisional SATs 
results and data shows that the children have performed above national 
averages in all areas which is very impressive and a credit to them. Year 
6, we wish you all the best in your next chapter and bid you all a very 
fond farewell.  
 
As year 6 leave, we also lose a group of wonderfully dedicated parents 
who run the Friends of Chase Lane. Over the years, they have been 
responsible for organising all of the fun events that take place in school 
like fairs and discos. May we take one final opportunity to say the 
biggest THANK YOU for giving so much, for all of the children in 
school.  
 
The list of people to thank this year is vast! So rather than thank them 
all individually I simply thank the whole community, families, children 
staff and governors for making Chase Lane such a wonderful place to 
learn and work.  
 
As we now part for the summer break, I would like to wish all families 
and staff a very happy, restful and safe break.  
 
Kind regards and take care 
 
Mr Jeffery 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Today we say good-bye to: 
 
Mrs Buckley, our English Additional Language 
(EAL) Lead.   
Mrs Buckley has been an integral part of our 
school community since 2015  and has made an 
invaluable contribution to the  EAL team. Chase 
Lane staff and pupils would like to say good luck 
and a heartfelt thank you to Mrs Buckley for all her hard work and 
we wish her every success in the future.  
 
Miss Bicker from Kapok class.   
Miss Bicker has been a class teacher at Chase Lane since 2019 and 
has made an invaluable contribution to the school.  She will be greatly 
missed and we wish her all the very best for the future.   
 
Miss Gidney  
We are happy to introduce Miss Gidney who joined us as a member of 
the teaching staff at the start of this month.  Miss Gidney has 
settled in very well.  From September Miss Gidney will be the teacher 
for Ash class, Year 2.   

Uniform orders placed over the summer holidays can be collected on 
the following dates: 
 

Wednesday 31st August, 10am - 12pm 
Thursday 1st September, 1.15pm –3.15pm 
Friday 2nd September 9.00am  10.15am & 12pm - 3.15pm 
 

Uniform Collection Dates 

Come on the Lionesses 

England’s women’s football team (aka the Lionesses) have qualified for 
the Euro 2022 semi-finals!  
 
Yesterday in a match full of drama, the Lionesses came from behind to 
beat Spain 2-1 in extra time. 
 
They will play their next match against Sweden or 
Belgium on Tuesday 26 July in Sheffield. 
 
We wish them all the very best. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
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Parents are politely reminded to familiarise yourselves with the term 
dates below for 2022-2023 to avoid booking holidays during term 
time. The new term starts on Monday 5th September 2022 at the 
usual time of 8.45am. 

Absence due to holiday during term time (while the school is still 
open) will not be granted. Each parent will be fined for each child not 

at school. Your child may also lose their school place.  

Chase Lane 2022-2023 School Calendar 

Attendance 11th July - 15th July 2022 

Congratulations to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups over 96%.                                                                    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The minimum target for attendance each week as set by 
the Government is 96%. During the above period our overall school 
attendance was 93.7%.  

Year Group Class Attendance % 

Year 2  Cedar 96.3% 
Year 4 Hazel 98% 
Year 5 Eucalyptus 98.7% 
Year 6 Aspen 96.5% 

Summer Reading Challenge 2022 

Joke of the Week 

Q. What is brown, hairy and wears sunglasses? 

 

 

A. A coconut on vacation.   

 

 

Summer Family Days at William Morris  

William Morris Gallery in Walthamstow, are 
hosting Family Days every Tuesday throughout 
the month of August. Each week they will be 
celebrating themes from special exhibitions, 
crafts, storytelling and more!    

For full details click the 
link below:  

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/
summer-family-days-william-morris-gallery 

The Summer Reading Challenge 2022 is here!  

Join the Gadgeteers for the Summer Reading Challenge to discover the amazing science and innovation behind the world around you.  

To kick things off Waltham Forest Libraries are having not one but two amazing launch parties! Join us on Saturday 23 July 2022 at Fellowship 
Square from 10am to 4pm.  

Activities on the day will include:  

 The world’s tallest bubbleologist (from giant bubbles to the tiniest bubbles and tons 
more bubbles to delight and captivate)  

 Author, Neal Zetter (you’ll get the chance to create your own fun poem and 
illustration) 

 Face painting 

 Glitter tattoos  

 Balloon modelling  

 Music Crafts Games  
 
But most importantly you can join up for the Summer Reading Challenge 2022.  

This event is suitable for all ages. Click on the link for more information https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/summer-reading-challenge-
2022-launch-party-fellowship-square 

Today, families who currently 
receive Free School Meals (FSM) 
will receive an email with a 
voucher totalling £45 per child 
for the duration of the summer 
holidays. This email will come 
from Edenred and not Chase Lane 
so please check your junk mail if 
you do not receive it. 
 
 

Edenred FSM Vouchers  

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/summer-family-days-william-morris-gallery
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/summer-family-days-william-morris-gallery
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/summer-reading-challenge-2022-launch-party-fellowship-square
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/summer-reading-challenge-2022-launch-party-fellowship-square
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Community Events  
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Worried about Money? 


